Statement by Hungary on Chad, UPR Session 17,  29 October 2013

Mr. President,
Hungary warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation from Chad to this UPR and congratulates the government for the constructive and inclusive process leading to the adoption of the national report, involving different stakeholders. We welcome the government’s recent efforts to follow up on a number of its engagements of the previous UPR cycle concerning the signature and ratification of international legal instruments. We recommend that Chad continue these efforts and also ratify the second optional protocol to the ICCPR and the OP-CAT, with the objective of aligning its national legislation with international standards regarding the progressive abolition of the death penalty and the criminalization of torture. In this regard we believe that Chad would benefit from strengthening its national human rights institution by allocating to it the necessary human and financial resources so that allegations of torture can be properly reported and investigated.

My delegation welcomes the different programs that have been implemented by Chad to address the vulnerable situation of children in the country and in particular its collaboration with UNICEF to combat the enlistment of child soldiers. Hungary is concerned, however, that children continue to be victims of violence, in the home, in schools, in penal institutions as well as in alternative care settings. We recommend that Chad, in line with its commitment under the previous UPR cycle, enact legislation to prohibit corporal punishment in all settings. In this context, my delegation would be interested to know whether and where this issue is addressed in the new draft Family Code, the draft Child Protection Code and draft amendments to the Criminal Code and what the timeline is for entry into force of this new legislation.
Finally, we are pleased to read in the national report that education is a priority for the Government but we are concerned about UNESCO’s findings that Chad’s indicators for education are among the worst in the world and that military expenditure is four times higher than the education budget. We recommend that Chad allocate the necessary resources to ensure universal primary education, with parity between girls and boys, by 2015, in accordance with the millennium development goals.  We believe that Chad may benefit in this regard from the expertise from the Special Rapporteur on the Right to Education and we encourage the government to accept his request to visit the country. 
